Town of Stonington
Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

September 15, 2008
The monthly meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on September 15, 2008, at the Stonington Police Station.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata, Stephen Singer, Dieter Zumsande, and invited guests First Selectman Ed Haberek and Director of Public Works, Joe Bragaw
Absent:  David Christina.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes
George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on June 16, 2008.  A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to approve the minutes at distributed.
(2)  Follow-up from Department Presentations

Need for Questionnaire

Committee members discussed the need for a questionnaire.  Stephen Singer suggested summarizing the presentation and submitting it to department managers for comments.  Dieter Zumsande felt it is important to acknowledge their work.  

George Brennan stated there are limited funds to retain a consultant and questioned if the Committee should schedule a special workshop to formulate information.  Tony Cassata recommended developing a summary of department presentations, provide feedback to the departments, and submit the information to the consultant.  It would also be worthwhile sharing the questionnaire with staff as well.
The special workshop session will be held September 23, 2008, 6:30 p.m., location to be determined.
Tony Cassata emphasized the need to be specific with the Request for Proposal and questioned if the problem/problems have been clearly defined.   The Request for Proposal prepared previously will be sent to Committee members.

(3)  Old Business


Tony Cassata stated he would like to postpone the Committee information and attendance at meetings until the consultant has been retained.  He has determined meeting locations, but not the seating capacity for the locations.
(4)  New Business


Joe Bragaw stated the Town Hall windows need to be replaced.  OSHA did a spot check and there is lead on the frames.  It is a high wind zone and typically a commercial grade sash would be selected.   The windows may not look like the existing windows, and while the building is not on the historical register, it does have historical value.  The higher strength glazing window should be used.  There is approximately $100,000 available in funds.  Joe Bragaw stated the project would be started within the next six months.  The Committee supported proceeding with the window project.    
Joe Bragaw discussed preparing a Request for Proposal (RFP) or Request for Qualifications (RFQ) with the Committee and the pros and cons of each.  He cautioned to be careful not to mix qualifications and price.  It was his recommendation to prepare an RFQ in order to obtain a firm with expertise to review data and define the scope of the project.  The Committee questioned if there is a typical format for an RFQ and a boiler plate for the Committee to use.  Joe Bragaw will forward an RFQ to the Committee.    A RFQ will cost between $25,000 to $40,000.
The Committee questioned the amount in the LOCIP fund account.  Joe Bragaw responded approximately $800,000 however $100,000 is being used to repair the Spellman Drive restrooms since it is a town recreational facility.  Tony Cassata questioned how it is controlled and managed to which Joe Bragaw responded that he and the Director of Finance balance the account.  There is a risk of loosing the funds if it is not used in five to seven years.  The Committee expressed concern that the funds may be used for other town projects.  

George Brennan stated the Committee is prepared to address space requirements, storage requirements, technology, and Town Hall needs.  There is a need for digital document imaging and a project manager would be needed.  Dieter Zumsande stated this is intertwined with space needs and it may be necessary to get an outside resource to complete the project.  
The timeframe was reviewed and submitting the RFQ to the Board of Selectman.  Three weeks to get a package in, one week to obtain a short list of companies, and one night for interviews.  The consultant should provide options with costs.  First Selectman Ed Haberek stated it could possibly be included with other bonding.  George Brennan stated the Committee’s charge is to provide the most appropriate package that will best benefit the Town and the public will determine how it can be funded. 
Joe Bragaw will verify that LOCIP funds may be used to retain a consultant.  He also recommended if something is considered on the Town campus, parking should be included.   
(5)  Public Comment

Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street - The recommendations of the K-12 School Building Committee may offer other alternatives if West Broad Elementary School is closed.

First Selectman Ed Habarek recommended that when the K-12 School Building Committee completes its study, this Committee should be involved.

(6)  Adjournment 


Charles Ballato motioned to adjourn at 8:58, seconded by Stephen Singer and the motion carried unanimously.
Submitted by,

___________________________                                  ____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                        George Brennan, Chairman
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